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The Sierra Club - John Muir Chapter is 

Wisconsin’s voice for the nation’s oldest, largest and most 

influential grassroots environmental organization. We are made 

up of 15,000 members and supporters statewide working to 

expand clean energy, move beyond oil, and protect Wisconsin’s 

land and water resources.   
 
The John Muir Chapter is honored to follow in the footsteps of 
legendary Wisconsin conservationists, including Sierra Club 
founder John Muir, Aldo Leopold, and Gaylord Nelson.  Inspired 
by Wisconsin’s beautiful lakes, forests, rivers, and other natural 
features, we work together to protect our communities.  

The Mission of the Sierra Club is to explore, 

enjoy, and protect the wild places of the earth; to practice and 
promote the responsible use of the earth's ecosystems and 
resources; to educate and enlist humanity to protect and 
restore the quality of the natural and human environment; and 
to use all lawful means to carry out those objectives. 

Exploring, Enjoying, & Protecting Wisconsin 

Fountain Lake Photo: Courtesy of J M Manson 
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Conservation Priorities 
The Sierra Club – John Muir Chapter’s priorities are reducing climate change threats by moving from coal 

to clean energy and protecting land and water resources from destructive mining, factory farms, and other 

threats.  Group and chapter volunteers also work on a broad range of other issues, from moving beyond oil to 

clean transportation to promoting recycling to protecting forests and public lands and more. 

Protecting Wisconsin’s Land and Water: 

Protecting the Wisconsin’s land and water resources for future 

generations are key priorities of the John Muir Chapter.  Wisconsin 

is bordered by Lake Superior, Lake Michigan and the Mississippi 

River, on our north, east, and west, respectively, and we depend on 

our 15,000 lakes, 12,600 rivers and streams, and countless springs 

for drinking water, biodiversity, recreation, and industry.   We’ve 

fought for years to protect unique land resources, from the 

Chequamegon Nicolet National Forest to John Muir Park to Copper 

Falls State Park. 

Wisconsin continued to face huge threats to land and water 

resources in 2012.  Florida-based Gogebic Taconite proposed 

digging the hugest open pit mine our state has ever seen near the 

Bad River and the shores of Lake Superior.  We saw scores of 

proposals to mine the sand used to fuel the natural gas 

hydrofracking boom happening other states.  And we continued to 

see proposals to expand and site new factory farms, which threaten 

both drinking water quality and quantity with manure runoff and by 

their demand for high capacity wells to support their operations.  

Reducing Climate Change Threats: 
Wisconsin experienced a devastating drought and record-
breaking heat waves in 2012 that showed that impacts of 
climate change are already here, and they may be 
happening even faster than scientists predicted.  We saw 
the economic impacts in Wisconsin with drought-related 
crop losses and an early spring warm-up followed by a 
freeze that devastated our apple and cherry crops.   
 
Burning coal is the leading cause of climate change 
worldwide, and it also jeopardizes public health by emitting 
dangerous levels of Mercury, sulfur dioxide, and nitrogen 
oxides.  Wisconsin currently relies on coal to meet over 60% 
of our energy needs.   
 
The Sierra Club works to reduce climate change threats by 
working to retire coal plants and promoting goal-based 
energy efficiency, expanding renewable energy, and 
promoting clean transportation options that include 
expanding transit, promoting better vehicles and fuels, and 
reducing the need to drive.   
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2012 Accomplishments 

In 2012 Sierra Club’s legal and grassroots activism to move Wisconsin 
beyond coal prompted utilities to announce retirement plans for sever-
al aging coal plants, from ending coal-burning at 3 of 6 units at Dairy-
land’s Alma plant to retiring Alliant Energy’s Nelson Dewey plant in 
Cassville and some of Edgewood’s coal boilers in Sheboygan.  Our big-

gest victory of the year was secured with the Cleaner Valley Coalition, 
whose constant pressure prompted We Energies to announce their 
plan to stop burning coal at Milwaukee’s Valley plant, which will clean 
up the air for over 24,000 residents living within a mile of the plant.   
 
We devoted substantial effort to garnering support for sustaina-
bly developing offshore wind in Lake Michigan in 2012.  We or-
ganizing a stakeholder conference in February featuring wind 
developers, legal analysts, Public Service Commission represent-
atives and others.  We participated in dozens of community and 
individual offshore wind meetings with businesses, elected offi-
cials, and labor representatives from Milwaukee to Sheboygan 
to Manitowoc. We gathered over 1,800 signatures on a petition 
urging Governor Walker to sign onto a regional Memorandum of 
Understanding designed to allow states to work together to 
overcome policy barriers to developing offshore wind.  We’ll 
continue these efforts next year as we continue to prod elected 
officials to tap offshore wind’s huge potential for jobs and clean 
energy.   
 
We created the website GoGreen2SaveGreen.org to promote energy 
efficiency’s potential to lower energy bills, create jobs, and save ener-
gy.   We promoted the site through paid advertising on online news 
sites and on radio ads in Milwaukee and bus ads in Green Bay and Eau 
Claire.   We ’ll use this resource for years to come to get the word out 
about the need to support programs like Focus on Energy and the need 
to regain Wisconsin’s spot as a nationwide energy efficiency leader!  We 
also continued to work with labor allies on energy issues in 2012, in-
cluding co-presenting a workshop with the IBEW at Detroit’s regional 
BlueGreen Alliance conference. 

Defense was extremely important in the  State Capitol, as we 
endured unprecedented environmental attacks on wetlands, 
renewable energy, energy efficiency, transit and more in 2011-
12. Despite lacking pro-conservation majorities in either legisla-
tive house or the governor’s office, we helped stop a horrible 
bill to gut mining safeguards that would have paved the way 
for an out-of-state mining owner to dig the largest taconite 
(iron ore) mine our state has ever seen near the shores of Lake 
Superior.  We also blocked attempts to undermine clean energy 
by blocking a bill to rollback wind siting standards as well as an-
other proposal to allow utilities to buy outdated renewable en-
ergy credits instead of building new projects.  We were also able 
to get scores of Sierra Club members to public hearings on the 
Polluters over People bill.  Although this bill ultimately passed, 
several terrible portions of it were amended so that the final law  
no longer allows lakebed dredging and it retains local newspaper 
noticing requirements for developments.   
 
Our Political Committee worked with dozens of volunteers, and 
3 national Sierra Club Victory Corp staff to elect pro-
conservation candidates Tammy Baldwin as Wisconsin’s first 
female US Senator and to re-elect President Barack Obama.  
They earned Sierra Club’s support for their efforts to block the 
Keystone Pipeline, for supporting EPA soot standards, and for 
protecting the Great Lakes.  Unfortunately, partisan political 
redistricting and huge campaign spending led to defeats of many 

of our endorsed candidates at the state level, leaving us with 
anti-conservation majorities in the State Assembly (60-39) and 
the State Senate (18-15).  This means that defense, local level 
conservation, and making the case for bipartisan natural re-
source protection will all be keys to Wisconsin’s future.    
 
In addition to facing challenges in the legislative and political arenas, 
The Sierra Club and others found that DNR enforcement of water and 
air laws was at record low levels in 2012.  This was exemplified by a 
case we helped bring attention to in the town of Sullivan involving 
waste hauler and campaign donor who spread raw sewage at three 
times the legal limit onto a farm field whose violations were not re-
ferred to the Department of Justice.  This event suggests that demand-
ing science-based resource management at state agencies will be an 
ongoing priority for the Sierra Club and other environmental groups in 
future years. 

With the support of our generous donors and Community Shares, Sierra Club - John Muir Chapter worked 

with our distinguished partners in the conservation community to achieve lasting victories in 2012. 
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2012 Accomplishments 
Wisconsin’s Water Sentinels continued monitoring local water bodies in  
2012.  They also provided educational outreach at  the Coon Valley 
Trout Fest, the Kickapoo Country Fair, WI State Fair and Milwaukee’s 
Gathering Waters festival.  We supported the efforts of grassroots 
groups fighting a factory farms by participating in a tour of CAFOs 
(Concentrated Animal Feeding Operations) in Kewaunee County that 
threaten drinking water with nitrates and bacteria and by providing a 
$1,000 grant to the Pleasant Lake Management District that will be 
used to fight the high-capacity well permit application for the proposed 
Richfield CAFO in Adams County.    
 
We participated in National Plug In Day September 23, created to 
increase awareness about the benefits of plug-in vehicles.  We 
presented awards to the Aldo Leopold Nature Center, MG&E, and 
Zimbrick Nissan Eastside for efforts to support electric vehicles.  We 
also discussed  recently enacted vehicle standards we supported 
requiring automakers to achieve an average of 54.5 miles per gallon by 
2025, which will save consumers about $1.7 trillion at the gas pump, cut 
US oil use by 12 billion barrels, and keep 6 billion metric tons of carbon 
pollution out of the atmosphere.   

We look forward to 
continuing to move 
Wisconsin beyond oil by 
expanding transit, 
improving bicycle and 
pedestrian paths, and 
promoting energy efficient 
fuels and vehicles. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Community Shares and Workplace Giving 
The Sierra Club Foundation—John Muir Chapter is a member 

of Community Shares of Wisconsin (CSW) and Community 

Shares of Greater Milwaukee (CSGM).  We work with these 

partners to address environmental, social, and economic 

problems through grassroots action, advocacy, research and 

education.  Community Shares supports its member groups 

through workplace giving and technical support and training. 

Campaigns allow employees to support local nonprofits 

conveniently through automatic paycheck donations.  Many 

employers generously match their support. 

 
 

Community Shares of  Wisconsin, 2012:  

 Total Donations received:  $ 18,680.00 

 Workplace Giving portion:   $17,441.75 

 Directed Gifts:      $1,238.25 

  

 

 Total expenditures using  

 CSW Funds in 2012:    $ 15,745.00 

 Administrative support:    $1,523.00 

 Other expenses:      $14,131.00 

 

Community Shares of  Greater Milwaukee, 2012: 
 Total Donations received:  $ 2,394.00 

  

 Total expenditures using 

 CSGM Funds in 2010:     $ 2,544.00 

 Administrative Support:    $264.00 

 Other expenses:     $2,279.00 

Financial Snapshot 

Total 2012 Expenses $235,651.00 

Total 2012 Income $297,965.00 
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Recognizing Outstanding Volunteers 

The John Muir Chapter presented six awards honoring 

outstanding volunteers and community leaders during our 2013 

Autumn Assembly.  The 2012 Torchbearer Award was 

presented to SC Johnson for their efforts to reduce climate 

change threats that include advocating for expanding transit 

services in southeastern Wisconsin and implementing an 

efficiency initiative to combine customer orders and products in 

the same truckload, allowing them to cut greenhouse gas 

emissions by 1,882 tons, use 2,098 fewer trucks and cut fuel use 

by 168,000 gallons. They demonstrated particular commitment 

to sustainability with their proposal to build two 400 foot wind 

turbines that will generate electricity for their Waxdale 

manufacturing facility in Mount Pleasant, WI and reduce carbon 

dioxide emissions by six million metric tons each year.  

 

The JJ & Pat Werner Award was presented to Spencer Black, 

a former state legislator and environmental champion who serves 

on the Sierra Club’s national board and political committee. 

Black authored and helped pass scores of groundbreaking 

environmental laws, including the sulfide mining moratorium 

law, the Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Fund, the country’s stron-

gest, most comprehensive recycling law, the groundwater 

protection law, the endangered species matching grant program 

and others.  

The Good Citizen Award recognizes organizations outside of 

the Sierra Club whose innovative programs protect the 

environment. This year’s award was presented to the Town of 

Mount Pleasant for the Pike River Restoration Project.  Their 

efforts have helped reduce flooding and improve water quality. 

The proposal also included creating in-stream fish habitat, 

planting native wetland and prairie plants, and constructing 

pedestrian and bike trails in Racine County. 

 

A longtime group leader and active club member, Charlie 

Paine, of the Fox Valley Group was recognized with the 2012 

Merit Award. As group outings chair, Charlie made all 

newcomers feel welcome and encouraged membership and 

participation in the Sierra Club.  He has organized many outings 

over the years and participants have benefitted from his love of 

s i l en t  sp o r t s  a nd  h i s  ea ge rne ss  to  s ha re .  
 
Nancy Carlson was honored with the Wildflower Award for 

leaders, mentors and educators who promote a positive image for 

the club. A Sierra Club member since 2009, Nancy serves on the 

John Muir Chapter Executive Committee, as the delegate for the 

Southeast Gateway Group, and on the Water Sentinels 

subcommittee. Nancy teaches hundreds of school children about 

water quality every year. She also conducts trainings for the 

Water Action Volunteer (WAV) program in Racine and 

Kenosha, and leads various educational Outings for the Sierra 

Club, including one that involves tagging monarchs and tracking 

their migration from Wisconsin to Mexico.  

The New Activist Award recognizes new members who are 

willing to leap into new roles and champion environmental 

issues. Berenice Wiecki of the Four Lakes Group received that 

honor this year for her work as Group treasurer and for her 

participation in Group Communications Committee, helping 

spread the word about events, outings and activism. 

 

Finally, Republican State Senator Dale Schultz (Richland 

Center) received National Sierra Club’s Distinguished 

Achievement Award In 2012 for his opposition to the budget 

repair bill, which stripped collective bargaining rights from 

public employees, his efforts to block horrendous mining 

legislation, and his work to stop the repeal of wind siting 

standards.  

 

Hundreds of volunteers were engaged throughout the state of Wisconsin in 2012.  Whether organizing events, 

serving on a committee, or performing administrative duties in the office, the efforts of volunteers are vital to 

the success of the John Muir Chapter. Two Sierra Club volunteers received Community Shares recognition 

in 2012 for their outstanding contributions to the community and state. 

The Sierra Club honors our Backyard Heroes 

 at the annual Community 

Shares of Wisconsin Banquet. 

  
Outstanding Sierra Club 
volunteers Laura Anderton and 
Alyssa Shelstad received Backyard 
Hero Awards from Community 
Shares of Wisconsin in 2012.   

Laura Anderton (left) received 
recognition for her excellent 
graphic 

design work which turns each 
issue of our Chapter’s quarterly 
Muir View newsletter into an eye-
catching, attractive publication.  
She has also provided occasional 
assistance on designing paid 
media advertisements promoting 
Sierra Club’s work for clean water 
and clean energy. 

Alyssa Shelstad (right) received 
her well-deserved award for her 
work as a former intern between 2009 - 2012 that 
included reactivating the University of Wisconsin’s Sierra 
Student Coalition, as well as her work coordinating 
volunteer phone banks, entering data and completing 
other essential office tasks.   Alyssa has since graduated, 
but she still volunteers for the Sierra Club from her new 
home in Sheboygan. 



Sierra Club-John Muir Chapter 

100% post-consumer waste recycled paper  Sierra Club-John Muir Chapter   2012 Annual Report    7  

2012 Local Groups & Special Activity Sections 

The Chippewa Valley Sierra Club Group (CVG) serves Eau Claire, 
Menomonie, Chippewa Falls and nearby areas. In 2012, CVG 
awarded grants to Parkview Elementary to reduce plastic bag 
use and encourage recycling, and to the Red Cedar River Erosion 
Control project for native vegetation.  This area contains a 
unique type of sand can be used in other parts of the country  to 
extract natural gas using a process called hydraulic fracking.  
Because of this, CVG has been working to increase public 
awareness and support moratoriums and zoning regulations for 
the influx of sand mines in the area, which can increase traffic, 
noise, and levels of silica.   Visit CVG at: http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/chippewa/
index.htm 

The Coulee Region Sierra Club 
Group (CRG), serves the greater 
La Crosse area.  In 2012, CRG 
awarded grants to the Mindoro 
Ecology Club, Alma Area Schools, 
and the Mississippi Valley 
Conservancy for water 
monitoring equipment, and to 
Holmen’s Early Childhood 
Program for bird identification 
materials for 3-4 year olds.  They 
also participated in a highway clean 
up of River Valley Drive, and celebrated Earth Day at the Eco-
Park.  Their biggest conservation issue was voicing concerns over 
the proposed CAP 2020 transmission line, which could impact 
the Kickapoo Valley.  Visit CRG at: http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/coulee/index.htm 

The Four Lakes Sierra Club Group (4LG) serves Madison and 
central and southwestern Wisconsin.  In 2012 4LG hosted a 
community mining benefit with folk singer Tom Nielson, and 
they helped pass a Dane County Budget that included clean 
energy investments and innovative programs to reduce 
phosphorus pollution in the Yahara Lakes.  Recycling Away from 
Home (RAH) volunteers continued to work at Madison’s various 
festivals, and they discussed environmental issues while 
supporting local restaurants as part of their popular Cruisin’ for 
Cuisine series.  Visit 4LG online at: http://www.4lakes.org/ 

The Fox Valley Group serves Appleton, Green Bay, Neenah-
Menasha and other areas.  In 2012 Kelly Ramstack is leading the 
ongoing fight against the proposed Town of Union Sand mine 
near Tellock’s Woods Natural Area in Waupaca County.  The 
Group was also actively working with Clean Water Action 
Council and others to stop the an expensive, risky pyrolysis-
based trash burning proposal in Green Bay that could result in 

toxic air emissions and undermine recycling.  Although the City 
Council ultimately voted against the trash project, litigation 
continues to keep the fight alive.   In addition to various outings 
and programs, FVG volunteers also hosted invasive garlic 
mustard removal work parties at High Cliff State Park and 
Memorial Park in the spring.  Visit FVG at: http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/foxvalley/ 

 

The Great Waters Group serves the greater Milwaukee area.   
GWG was instrumental working with the Chapter and the 
Cleaner Valley Coalition to persuade We Energies to stop 

burning coal at their downtown plant.  
The also supported policies to reduce 
plastic bag use in Wauwatosa and 
volunteered to increase recycling at 
Brewer’s games.  They also pushed 
ATC to bury their proposed new 
transmission line between We 
Energies substation and County 
Grounds, and opposed the demolition 
of the historic Eschweiler Building due 
to negative impacts on the nearby 
Monarch Trail. Visit GWG at: http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/gwg/ 

 
The Southeast Gateway Group serves 

Racine and Kenosha.  SEGG hosted this year’s Autumn Assembly 
at Holiday Home Camp, which featured Yerkes Observatory tour, 
a monarch tag and release with Nancy Carlson, and memorable 
presenters, including a mining discussion with the Bad River 
Band of the Lake Superior Chippewa’s Cyrus Hester, and Cindy 
Skrukrud, who described Sierra Club’s role in establishing the 
Hackamatack National Wildlife Refuge.  SEGG Chair Melissa 
Warner received the “Sweat Equity Award” in 2012 for leading 
volunteers to clear invasive plants from Colonial Park to the 
Pringle Nature Center to Nicholson Wildlife Area from the SE WI 
Invasive Species Consortium.  SEGG also hosted a highway 38 
cleanup and continued their successful community rain barrel 
sale (and optional Jeff Sytsma installation).  They also hosted a 
Hands Across the Sand event for Clean Energy in August.  Visit 
SEGG at: http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/segg/   
 
The St. Croix Valley Interstate Group serves WI and MN 
members near the St. Croix River. In 2012 the SCVIG suffered a 
federal legislative loss over their longstanding fight over building 
a mega-bridge across the St. Croix River, a National Scenic 
Riverway.  The economy might be the best way to avoid 
construction, as the bridge was deemed one of the most costly, 
wasteful DOT projects in the nation.  
 

The John Muir Chapter is organized into seven local volunteer groups who tackle local conservation issues, 

host environmental educational programs, and lead a wide variety of outings. We work together on 

statewide issues, and each group appoints a delegate who is a voting member of the  Executive Committee.  

http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/chippewa/index.htm
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/chippewa/index.htm
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/chippewa/index.htm
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/coulee/index.htm
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/coulee/index.htm
http://www.4lakes.org/
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/foxvalley/
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/foxvalley/
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/gwg/
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/gwg/
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/segg/
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Remembering A Conservation Icon 

In late October the Sierra Club mourned the loss of Jonathan 
Ela, a lifetime Sierra Club member and environmentalist who 
dedicated his life to preserving ecosystems and protecting water 
and land for future generations.  Ela spent a number of years as 
a Sierra Club staff member. He was assistant conservation 
director under Michael McCloskey from 1969-1971 and Midwest 
representative in Madison, Wis., from 1971-1983. He founded 
the Midwest Office, covering 11 states at the time of its 
inception. The founding of the regional office brought a stronger 
Sierra Club presence to the Midwest, which expanded its reach 
from focusing the organization’s work primarily on the two 
coasts. He also worked on Mississippi River conservation and 
wrote the Faces of the Great Lakes with Tony King.  
 
Jonathan also contributed much to the Sierra Club’s 
conservation work as a volunteer. He played a key role in 
electing pro-conservation leaders to public office and enacting 
strong policies to protect natural resources. As Political Chair 
and Vice President for Politics, Jonathan Ela helped steer the 
Sierra Club to electoral victories in 2006 and 2008. He served as 
a director of Sierra Club’s Independent Action political initiative 
following the Supreme Court’s 2010 Citizens United decision.  
Ela was also a member of the National Sierra Club Board of 
Directors, serving from 2011 until the time of his death.  
 
Jonathan’s career in conservation began in 1968 when he went 
to work for Senator Gaylord Nelson.  Jonathan Ela was 
appointed to the Wisconsin Natural Resources Board in 2003. 
While serving on the Board, Ela helped protect public lands, 
adopted strong mercury controls, and approved the country’s 
strongest rule to restrict phosphorus in order to reduce algal 
growth on lakes, rivers and streams. 
 
This year, upon learning of his illness, instead of despairing, 
Jonathan Ela decided to take a positive step to create a lasting 
legacy for conservation by creating the Ela Activist fund.  This 
fund ensures our future environmental victories by supporting 
the Sierra Club – John Muir Chapter’s work to recruit the next 
generation of members and activists, to elect environmental 
champions, and our work to lobby for clean energy, clean 
water, and habitat protection in the Wisconsin State Capitol.  

We are honored and touched by Jonathan’s generosity in setting 
up the fund, which will sustain our work to call people to action 
to fight for lasting protections for natural resources that will 
continue to be under extreme attack in Wisconsin’s current 
political climate.    
 
The Ela Activist fund was launched on July 26 with a touching 
event held at Olin Park to celebrate both Jonathan’s lifetime of 
accomplishments, and his 30th Wedding Anniversary to his 
partner, Trish Stocking.  Over 150 guests turned out that 
inspiring evening, including family, friends and colleagues of 
Jonathan from the Sierra Club and the Wisconsin Department of 
Natural Resources Board.  Together, they generously 
contributed over $13,000 for the fund, which was immediately 
put to use this year supporting our conservation work.   
 
Jonathan's passing is an irreplaceable loss to all who knew and 
loved him, and to the entire conservation community.  Our 
heart goes out to all who will be missing him over the upcoming 
holidays.  We will treasure his memory every day as we 
remember his amazing contributions to our earth as we work to 
carry on his legacy of protecting Wisconsin's environment. 

The Sierra Club Thanks Ela Activist Fund Donors  

Todd Ambs & Beth Wentzel, Lacinda Athen, Bett & Bing Beeson,  
David Bender, S Black & P Fornell, Lane Boldman, Stephen M Born, Carol 

Brooks & Wayne Bigelow, Laura Brown & Mark Shahan, Donna Buell, Denny 
Caneff, Capital Brewery, Mike Carlson, Allison Chin, Dave & Sue Clausen,  

Jim & Susan Connors, Donald & Mary Crowe, Claire Gervais & Dave Blouin,  
Chuck Dayton, Paul Delong, Jane Doughty & David Wood, Jim & Jessica 

Doyle, Susan Earley & Harry Miles, Casey Eggleston & Beth Bier, Nathan Ela,  
Tom & Sue Ela, Jane E Elder & Bill Davis, Vicki Elkin, John & Carolyn Embry,  

Brock Evans, Former County Executive Kathleen Falk & Peter Bock, Don 
Ferber, First Unitarian Society, Lawrence Fisher, Barbara & Donald Frank, 
Marianna Fuchs, Pam & Charlie Garnett, Emily Green & Jay Payton, Kim 

Haddow, George & Joan Hall, Bruce & Joan Hamilton, Richard Hammond, 
Cate & John Harrington, Scott Hassett, Susan Heitman, James Henkel, Dianne 

Hesselbein, Mark Hill & Sue Dentinger, Steve Hiniker & Mel Vollbrecht, Judy 
Hofrichter & Bill Wenzel, Signe Holtz, Alison Horton, Rep. Brett Hulsey & Mary 
Kay Aide, Gus Kerndt, Lakefront Brewery, Lake Louie Brewing, Howard Learn-
er, Robin Mann, Mike McCloskey, John McComb, Dan & Nan McGinnes, Kate 

and Tom McMahan, George and Jayne Meyer, Mark Miller, Bruce Nilles & 
Bonnie Cosgrove, John and Rhonda Norsetter, Laurie Osterndorf and Jack 

Fedell, Linda Pettersen, Rob Pfliger, Eileen Pierce, Mark Pocan & Phil Frank  
Pamela Porter, Dan and Jean Poulson, Sam Record and Lisa Zeidenberg,  

Sara Record Frings and Family, Julia Reitan, Susana Reyes, Steve Richter, 
Gene and Jean Roark, Joel Rogers & Sarah Siskind, Cynthia Rose, Ron Ros-

ner & Ronnie Hess, Laurie Ross, Jamie Saul, Penny & Dale Schaber, Mary 
Schlaefer, Bill and Anne Schultheis, Doug Scott, Al Shea, Gayle Sheehan,  

Daryl K Sherman & Kathy Lederhause, Martin Shore, Anne Slaughter Perrote,  
Amy Smith and Tom Landgraf, Rebecca Smith, William Smith, James J Stef-
fens, Dick & Laurel Steffes, David Stickler and Susan Des Rosiers, Molly & 

Michael Strigel, Howard Sweet and Jamie Warren, Chris Taylor , Caryl & Bob 
Terrell, Denise Thornton & Douglas Hansmann, Caryn Treiber, Steve Ventura 

& Margaret Krome, Martha Vukelich-Austin, Anne and Peter Wadsack, Rodney 
Walter and Melody Walker, Jim Welsh, John (Duke) Welter, Gary Werner & 

Melanie Lord, Shahla Werner & Andy Weidert, Liz & Bill Wessel, Lyn & Lyman 
Wible, Jane Wiley, Larry Williams & Patti Pride, Dan Wisniewski and Fran 

DeGraf , Levi & Janet K Wood, Kimberly Wright, Ginny Yingling, Barb Zellmer 
and Michael Heffernan, Carl & Sarah Zichella  
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Chapter Leaders and Staff 
2012 Executive Committee 
Officers  
Liz Wessel, Chair, Madison, WI, lizard59sc@yahoo.com (Green Concierge Travel, LLC) 
Marilyn Pedretti, Vice Chair Holmen, WI, mjpedretti@yahoo.com (Town of Holland) 

Jim Kerler*, Secretary, Lake Mills, WI, jfkerler@verizon.net 
Joan Quenan, Treasurer, Shell Lake, WI, jquenan@centurylink.net  

Will Stahl,  Conservation Chair, Neenah, WI, wrsy55@sbcglobal.net  (Fox Valley Technical College) 

Members 
Nancy Carlson, Racine, WI, nancyslunar@hotmail.com (UW-Parkside) 

Don Ferber, Madison, WI, d_ferber@sbcglobal.net (Dane County Parks) 

Carol Hardin, Hudson, WI, cchardin8@gmail.com (Hudson Public Library) 
Liza Peckham, Fitchburg, WI, elpeckham@gmail.com (American Family 

Insurance)  

LD Rockwell*, Delavan, WI,  ld.jarockwell@elknet.net 
James Steffens*, Ridgeway, WI, jjsteff@mhtc.net   
Caryn Treiber*, Colfax, WI, ctreiber@discover-net.net 

Jane Schley, Eau Claire, WI, jwslol@yahoo.com 

Eric Uram, Madison, WI, eric.uram@headwater.us (Safe Minds) 
Rosemary Wehnes*, Milwaukee, WI, rwscmke@sbcglobal.net 
Gary Werner, Madison, WI, nattrails@aol.com (Partnership for National Trails) 

* Indicates retired volunteer leaders; current employers are described in 
parentheses 
 

Sierra Club- John Muir Chapter Staff: 
Shahla M. Werner, PhD, Chapter Director 
Jacinda Tessmann, Chapter Coordinator  
Elizabeth Ward, Conservation Programs Coordinator 
 

2012 Executive Committee Meetings: 
January  14 2012, Baraboo 
February 8,  2012, Conference Call 
March 13, 2012, Conference Call 
May 5, 2012, Baraboo 
June 16, 2012,  Custer (MREA) 
September 11 2012, Conference Call  

In addition to our 7 local groups, the Sierra 
Club—John Muir Chapter also has three 
Special Activity Sections in Wisconsin: the 
Sierra Student Coalition, the Inner City 
Outings program, and the River Touring 
Section.   
 
 
In 2012 The UW-Madison Sierra Student 
Coalition (SSC) (http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/ssc.asp), led by 
intern Alexa Edinburgh and faculty advisor 
Jack Kloppenburg, participated in the UW 
Sustainability Council, hosted a screening 
of the clean energy film Carbon Nation, and 
offered students a meeting on environmen-
tal lobbying with Rep. Brett Hulsey.   
 
 
Madison Inner City Outings (http://
www.madisonico.org) continued to offer 
outdoor adventures to underprivileged 
youth, from hiking to camping to canoe 
trips, .  Supporters of the ICO include REI, 
Rutabaga, Fontana, and Epic Systems.   
 
 
The River Touring Section (http://
wisconsin.sierraclub.org/rts/) fulfilled their 
mission in 2012 by offering members 30 
paddling trips  and 3 Instructional Clinics to 
promote on the water safety.  Unfortunate-
ly, this year’s extreme drought resulted in 
the need to cancel at least 1 trip.  

mailto:wrsy55@sbcglobal.net
mailto:d_ferber@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jjsteff@mhtc.net
mailto:ctreiber@discover-net.net
mailto:eric.uram@headwater.us
mailto:nattrails@aol.com
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Thank You to our 2012 Donors 

A Deborah Aaron, Richard Adelman, Nick N Adelmeyer, Loraine Adkins, 

Amy L Ahrens, B Albrecht, Crystal Anders, D R Anderson and J Nugent, 

Dennis & Kathleen Anderson, Dr Henry A Anderson III, Janet Anderson, 

Kathy Anderson, Merry K Anderson, Philip Anderson & V Kozlovsky, 

Sandi Anderson, Kim & Harry Andruss, Beverly Armstrong, Lacinda 

Athen 
 

B Mary C Babula, Joann E Bachar, Ronald A Backus, Kent Bahner, 

John Bahr, Dennis Baldry, Tania Banak, H Bannan-Baurecht & W 

Baurecht, B Bartelt & M Terranova, Dan Barth, Sallie L Bauer, Adela 

Baumhardt, Caroline Beckett & F Sandner, Paul & Kathleen Beckett, 

Janice Behn, Ann T. Behrmann & Lewis Koch, Ed & Jackie Belka, Mary 

P Bell, Mr & Mrs Dale O Bender, Patti Bendoritis, Charles Benedict, Joan 

Bennett, Lynn Bennett, Sandra J Bennett, Charles Benton Jr, Mr & Mrs 

Todd I Berens, Lila & John Berge, Sharon Bertler, Warren F Biel, 

Victoria A Billings, Doug Bingenheimer, Gregory F Bird, David 

Bishop, David A Bjorklund, Carl J Blabaum, S Black & P 

Fornell, Cynthia Blanchet, Joan & Darren Blankenship, 

Oscar Bloch, Katharine Blumenthal, Charles Boardman, 

Mary Bobiak, Joe & Emily Bodensteiner, Allan G & 

Margaret R Bogue, Harriet Bohn, Thomas J Bontly, A 

Borque & M Sanford, Jane M Bowers, Sarah Bradley, 

Jill Bradshaw, Charles Brausen, Ron & Doris Brewster, 

Roland HC Brilla, Mary Brimeyer & Jan Reek, Bradley 

Brin, Cheri & Tom Briscoe, Kathie Brock, David A 

Brow, Jeff & Kristen Brown, John Brown, Larry Bruss, 

Linda Buchsbaum, Lori Burish, Mary P Burke, Maria 

Butkowski, Metje Butler 

 
C   Patricia & Thomas Cameron, Nancy L Carlson, 

Thomas & Sally Carpenter, John & Jan Caroll, Dawn R 

Casper, Jean A Casper, Ann Castillo, Judy & Arlen 

Christenson, Linda Christian, Steven E Chomor, Harold Clark, 

Donald Clauser, Gary & Helen Coates, Dr Marcus Cohen, Bob & Lisa 

Conley, Thomas Conley, Anne & Tim Connor, Barbara Constans, 

Stanley & Mary S Cottrell, Frank Court, Kay Cowing, Lawrence Craig, B 

& M Crapster-Pregont, Lesley Crocker, K Crittenden & K Rodolfo, Mr 

Clare J Crowley, Dr Andrew Crummy, Cheryl Culver, Bonnie 

Cunningham, Bonnie Czappa 
 

D  Dianne Dagelen, Brent Davies, Frederick J Davis, James Davison, 

Mary Debruin, Donald Debruyn, Laura DeGolier, Denise DeMarb, Robert 

Demars, Dan Dettman, Milton Devermann, Robert & Genevieve Dickson, 

Robert Donner & Bonnie Wolff, Eve Dorman, Kelly Douglas, Jan 

Downing, Warren & Ruth Downs, Gene Drecktrah, Paul Dreifus, Gary 

Drescher, Sally Drew, Shane Driscoll, Carolyn Dry, John T Duffin, Jerry 

Duncanson 
 

E  William & Judith Earley, Mark & Shari Eggleson, Read Eldred, Carol 

Elvery, Linda Endlich, Joanne Engel & Ken Valdes, Stephen P Engler, 
Carol Enseki, David & Alice Erickson, Deborah Ericson, Katherine Esser, 
Lorna Everson, Jim Ewens, Julie Eyers  

 F   Kathryn Fahrenkrug, Don Faith III, Marilyn Faucett, Louis Faust, Lori 

Feiner, Don Ferber, Luann Ferron, James Ferwerda MD, Stephen H 
Filbert, Patricia Filzen, Cecil & Helen Findley, Earl L & Christine M 
Finkler, Carol Fleishauer, Michael D Flynn, Charles Foote Jr, Robert 
Forbess, Rachel & Robert Formolo, Charlotte Foth, Barbara & Donald 
Frank, Robert & Sandra Fraune, Therese Freiberg, Shellie Freisinger, J 
& B Frey, Charles & Anne Frihart, Margaret Frisch, Jeanette Froehle, 
Michael Frome & June Eastvold, George B Fulford, Bob Fuller 

G  Norman & Lois Gagnon, Calvin Gander, Suzanne Gardner, Charles 

A Gates, Sherrie Gates-Hendrix, Ned & Carol Gatzke, Carole Geddes-

Engel, Susan Geisler, Jude Genereaux, Dorothy Gertsch, Claire Gervais 

& Dave Blouin, Bradley & Barbara Glass, Dorothy Goldsworthy, Georgia 

Gomez-Ibanez, Joann Gonos, David & Nancy Goode, Idy Goodman, 

Veronica Goodstein, Charles Gorecki, Kristine Gould, Gary Goyke & 

Nancy Rottier, Jim & Sarah Gramentine, Robert Grandi, Mary Graziano 

& Eric Thompson, Lance Green, Beth Grendahl, Frank Grenzow, 

Norman J & Daryl A Grier, Susan Gruchow, Bob Grueneberg, Kay 

Gruling & Tim Buttke, Dennis Grezezinski, Bill & Jo Guenzel, Helga & 

Denis Guequierre, Jean & David Gunnulson, Peter & Janice M Gutierrez 
  

H   Willy Haeberli, Barbara Ann Hacker, Betty Hafemann, E Leslie 

Hagensick, Beth Marie & Samuel Hall, Stephanie Hall, Arneita Halle, Don 

Halloran, Susanna & Richard Hammes, Bernard & Kit Hansen, 

Virginia Hansis, Brian & Janet Hanson, Wayne & Janet 

Hanson, Paulette Harder, Tim & Julie Harder, Carol Hardin, 

John Harrington, Grandon Harris, Josephine Harter, 

Judith Hartl, Debora Harvey-Fredericksen, Clifford & 

Jeanne Haskins, John Haugen, Joann Hayes & Alan 

Penn, Joseph Heck, Kari Heinrich, Gini Heersma-

Covert, Jennifer & Joe Heitz, Robert Helminiak, Anne 

M Helsley-Marchbanks, James W Helwig, Nancy 

Hennessy, Dave & Glenda Henning, Carol Henry, 

Patricia & Jeffrey Henry, Dirk & Susan Herr-Hoyman, 

David P Hetzel, Calvin & Marjorie Hewitt, Ann 

Heywood, Bill & Edie Hibbard, Dr James R Hodgson, 

Eunice-Jo Hoefert, Olga Hoesley, Paul Hoff, Enid 

Hoffman, Laurie Hoffman, Kim Hogan, M M Hollmann, 

David V Holmes, Robert Holzbauer, Ronald H Horn, 

Murray & Madonna Hostetter, Michael & Judy Howden, 

Daniel Hoy, Judith Huf, John & Judith Hutchinson, Yvonne 

Hyde 

 
I  - J  Mrs Andrea Iravani, George Jacklin, Deborah Jacobs, Mrs J W 

Jacobson, Darlene Jakusz, J Jansen & A Jansen-Jurczyk, Joan Janus, 

Arlene Jaster, Robert L & Louise Jeanne, Anne S Jefferson, Kristine 

Jensen, Edward Jepsen & Kristin Groth, Amy Johnson, Elaine Dorough 

Johnson, Mr G Alex Johnson, James Johnson, Jayme Johnson, J 

Johnson & H Heileman, Karen M Johnson, J Johnston-Walsh, Bob 

Jome, Patti Joswick, Daniel Julie 

 

K  Carol Kaiser, Anna L Kajuch, Garrett Kamerling, Garth D Kangas, 

Daniel Karls, Nicholas & Inga Karolides, Daniel Kastenholz, Verarose 

Kaye, Sharon & Wade Kearns, Kerri Kellerman, Michael Kelly, Liesa & 

James Kerler, Georgann Kilbane, Robert & Susan Kinde, Celest King, 

Kathleen King, Maureen Kinney, Peggy Kirkeeng, Lori & Lee Kisling, 

William Kispert, Jeanette & Leonard Klappauf, Nancy Kniskern, Bette 

Koeffler, Mary Kohl, Joe Kollar, Kevin Korth, Oma L Kortsch, Elaine 

Kotlarek, Douglas Kowalski, James Kozicki, Ervin Kraft, Joseph Krapil, 

Sarah Krebsbach & Glenn Reinl, Annemarie Kresser, John & Gaile 

Kuech, John Kuehn, Robert Kuller 

 

L Meg & Richard Labrie, Jack Ladinsky, Dana LaFontsee, Cheri Lang, 

Mr Jerry P Lang, Marion Lang, Norbert Larson, Eugene & Gwen Lavin, 

James Lawler, Donn S Leaf, David & Darlene Lee, Scott Lein, Oliver H 

Leine, Charlene A Lemoine, Mary J Lewandowski, John Liebenstein, 

William Liebler, D Lintner & B Jorgensen, Darlene Ruth Lipke, Arlene 

Liskey, Ron Liskey, Dr William Little MD, Arthur & Susan Lloyd, Barbara 

Loftus, Dr W H & Anne M Love, Marion Lucas, Dani Luckett, Ted & Lisa 

Ludwig Roy & Charlotte Lukes 

Your generous contributions – above and beyond your membership dues – provided crucial support for our 

local grassroots campaigns to protect Wisconsin’s air, water, and wild places for future generations. 
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M  Stewart Macaulay, Rosann Madden, Patricia Madden-Ripp, Bernice 

C Maertz, R Magyar & L Palas, Garrick Maine, Mary Maller, J Maloney & 

C Dillenschneider, Michael Marshall, David W Martin, Cory & Maria Masi-

ak, Constance Matusiak, Wendy McCalvy, Nancy McDermott, Randy & 

Janice McGrath, Margaret McGuire, David Mcintosh, Jeanne McLellan, 

Tom & Kate McMahan, William Mello, Memorial HS Student Council, Rob-

ert Mendelsohn, M Menne, Pat Mercaitis, Gail Merkel, Joel Merritt, John 

Mesching, Bill Messer, Barbara Meyer, Bonny Meyer, Dolores Mick, Rob-

ert & Catherine Miller, Milwaukee Riverkeeper, Lisa Mink, Michael Moen, 

Amy Monahan, Gregg & Emily Moore, John Moore, William & Dianne 

Moore, Beverly J Moriearty, Barbara S Mortenson, Birgit Moxon, Suzanne 

Moynihan, Kate Mullins, Sally Mundt, Lisa Munro, Wiliam Muntner, John 

Murphy, Tom Murphy, J Murphy-Sweetland, Peter & Helen Muto  

 
N  Peggy Nabbefeldt, Jean Nelson, Scott Newman, 

Mary Nietzel, Samar Nijim, Hans Noeldner, Anthony & 

Darlene Nowak, Seth Nowak, Joseph Nowick 

 

O Jeanne & John O’Connell, Richard Olbrich, Car-

oline Oldershaw, Dale R & Joelyn Olen, Dr Corliss 

Olson, James & Margaret Olson, Judy K Olson, 

Linda & Gordon Olson, Joann Opsahl, Gerald Ot-

tone, Amy Owen, Sarah Overholt  

 
P  Lloyd W Page, Robert Paolino, James A & Elaine 

Papez, Joe Parisi, Kim Parsons, Sarah Patch, Joe Payne, 

Charles & Evelyn Payson, Jon Peacock, Doug & Sue Pear-

son, Lisa Pearson, Liza Peckham, Julie Penner, Lynn Persson, 

Louise & David Petering, Ted & Karen Peters, B H Peterson, Denise Pe-

terson, Donna Peterson, Liz Phillips, Michael Phillips, John W Pieper, 

Joan Plumley, John & Mary Plummer, Bill Pogge, Fred Polk, Jane Porath, 

Pamela Porter, Lud Porzky, Gary Poulson, M & L Preizler, Jane & Mat-

thew Purse-Wiedenhoeft 

 

Q  Louise & Charles Quigley 

 

R Paul H Rabinowitz, Joni Radomski, Joyce Radtke, Peter Ragotzkie, 

Kathy Rafel, Frank Ranallo, Edward R Rang, Dr James Rasmussen, Tim-

othy Raupp, Rita Rausch, Rev Arthur Redmond, Michael Redmond, Mark 

Redsten, Janis Reek, Helen Reich, Gene Renard, Kathleen Renowden, 

Roy J Repinski, Nancy Retzlaff, Robert W Richgels, Cynthia A Rieck, 

Dorothy Riedl, River Touring Section, Julia Riley, Hans & Theron C Ris, 

Norman Risjord, Robert Ristow, Barbara Z Roberts, Jeannie Roberts, 

Claude Rochon, L D Rockwell, Marliss A Rogers, Barbara Rohl, Rick Roll, 

Merlin Romenesko, Catherine Roraff, Max & Betty Rosenbaum, David 

Rosenberg & Sandy Byrne, Ron Rosner & Ronnie Hess, Janet R Ross, 

Robert Rossmiller, Jeff & Linda Russell, Dennis & Sharon Ryan, Thomas 

Ryan 

 
 

 

S  Veronica Saeman, E Sagunsky, Linda Gale Sampson, Lee Samson, 

Barry & Kathy Sanders, April Sansom, Jim Satre, Nick Sayen, Penny & 

Dale Schaber, Joanne & Don Schalch, Suzanne & Ron Schalig, Elaine 

Schenborn, J Schimpff & T Stabo, Jane Schley, Caroline Schmidt, Tim 

Schmidt, Roberty Schmook, Glenn & Mary Schnadt, Jane E Schneider, 

Michael & Janet Schoenebeck, Tom Schorr, Claudia Schreiner, Jacob 

Schuldies, Michael & Trina Schuler, William & Ann Schultheis, E E 

Schultz, C Schulz & N Passell, Thomas & Karen Schuppe, S Sedlachek & 

M Vohs, Bill Sell, Timo Seppalainen, Mark & Lori Severtson, Jeannette 

Sheehan, Karen Shevet Dinah, J A Shiner-Bazan, Brendon Shoemaker, 

Linda Shult, Janice Sieber, Judy Siegfried, Virginia Siehr, Jeffrey Siemers, 

Peter Sigmann, Carol Simon, Lorene Simpkin, Anne Slaughter Perrote, 

Nancy & Jon Sloan, Constance & Chuck Smalley, Charlotte Smith, 

Dr Donald & Susan Smith, Galen & Rose Smith, George Smith, 

Janet Smith, Ross & Sue Ann Smith, Richard Smith & Pat 

McKearn, Roger Sneath, Leonard Sobczak, Judith & Harvey 

Sokolow, Louis Solomon, Charles Sommers, Gerald 

Sonnleitner, Jon Sorenson, Hannah Spaul, R Spindler & M 

Canales, Dru & Michael Spitzer, Elroy & Esther Spletter, L 

A Sromovsky & E Hanneman, John E Stachera, Will 

Stahl, James J Steffens, Neil Steinbring, Jean & Steven 

Stern, Jerry Stevens, Scott Stewart, Rosemary Stine, 

Melba Stockhausen, Diane Stone, Vivian Stone, Richard 

Straub, Wayne Strehlow, Marylyn Stroup, Karl Stuen, Mary 

Stuessy, Steven Sullivan, Geoffrey R Swain, Dr & Mrs John 

D Swanson, Kathleen Swanson, J Sweetland & M Murphy, 

Jeffrey L Swiggum, Jeff Sytsma 

 
T Jean Taffs, Dr. George & Margaret Tanner, Dorothy H & John A Tay-

lor, Edward X Taylor, Caryl & Bob Terrell, Ann Terwilliger, Kerry Thomas 

& Peter Rosewicz, Mr & Mrs Donald E Thompson, Dawn Thorwaldson, 

Constance Threinen, K Tilsen & C Goldman, P Timbie & P Rosenmeyer, 

Karen & Ron Toshner, Jean Toutenhoofd, Bobette R Traul, Caryn Treiber, 

Kristine Troy, Susan L Trudell, Monica Turner, Susan & John Twiggs  

 
U  Patricia Ulsberger 

 

V Leslie Van Buskirk, John Van Deuren, Steve Ventura, Robert & Maria 

Verrette, Michael Vickerman & Pamela Wiesen, Martin & Karen Voss 

 
W Lauris Wagner, Dr C L & Elaine Wagner, Elizabeth J Wallrath, Wendy 

Walsh, Jay & Melissa Warner, John & Brenda Warren, N Washburn & M 

Spring, William & Carol Watkins, Donna & Paul Watson, Mary Lynn We-

ber, Rosemary & David Wehnes, Sybil Weinstein, Margaret Welke, Robert 

& Lena Wenger, Richard R Wentzel, Bill & Gwen Werner, Gary Werner & 

Melanie Lord, Mary Werner, Shahla Werner & Andy Weidert, Warren R 

Werner, Edward Werstein, Liz & Bill Wessel, Marcus Weston, Eric & Vicki 

Wheeler, Whin Whinfrey, Jean Whitcomb, Teri White, John & Joan Wil-

son, Patrick & Bobbie Wilson, Mrs Roger Wilson, Beverly Wiseman, Diane 

Withers, Thersa Wittenwyler, Harvey Witzenburg, John & Mavis Wood, 

Levi & Janet K Wood, Stan Wroczynski, Hillard Wyko 

 

 

X-Y Laurie Yahr & Rich Kahl, Kristen Yearm-Wise, John A Young, 

Gregory Younkin, Russ Yttri,  

 

Z  Jennifer & John Zach, Christine M Zapf, Kathleen & Timothy Zeglin, 

Rayna Zeidenberg, Eric Zillgitt, Aaron Zitzelsberger, Jon Zuk, Karen 

Zweizig 

 
 

 

These donations were made from November1, 2011 

through October 31, 2012.Workplace-giving donors 

from 2011 are included as well. Thanks also go out to 

our many contributors who prefer to remain 

anonymous. We try to acknowledge every donor; if 

your name is not listed, please know that we greatly 

appreciate your support. 

2012 Donors (Continued) 



 

222 South Hamilton Street, #11, 
Madison, WI  53703 

(608) 256-0565 
http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org 

john.muir.chapter@sierraclub.org 

Visit us online to find out how YOU can get involved, 
and to get updates on our campaigns  

to protect Wisconsin’s natural resources! 
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Sierra Club Thanks our 2012 Autumn Assembly Sponsors:  
SC Johnson, Green Concierge Travel 

Community Shares of Wisconsin & Geekworld 
 

And Our 2012 Silent Auction Donors: 
Absolutely Art, Adventure Rock, American Players Theatre, Apple Holler Restaurant & Playhouse, B-Side 
Compact Discs & Tapes, Better World Club, Capital Brewery, Dancing Horses Theatre, Discovery World 
at Pier Wisconsin, DP Wigley, Driftless Studio, Egg Harbor Café, Gustafson Law Office, Hatch Art House, 
Just Coffee, Ken Lonnquist, Lakefront Brewery, Milwaukee Public Museum, Nostalgia Bay Hand-Tinted 
Photos, Old Corbett Road Apiary, The Old Fashioned, Old World Wisconsin, Orange Tree Imports, Or-

ganic Valley Family of Farms, Overture Center for the Arts, Peninsula Player’s Theatre, Pielsticker Photos, 
The Progressive Magazine, Rishi Tea, St. Croix  Rod of Park Falls, Urban Ecology Center,  

Wild Birds Unlimited, and Wild River Outfitters 

Please consider their generosity to Sierra Club in making future purchasing decisions!   

http://wisconsin.sierraclub.org/
mailto:john.muir.chapter@sierraclub.org

